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XXXIX Session of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD)

The XXXIX Session of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) was held on May 9-11, 2006, at the OAS headquarters. Experts in the area of drug addiction prevention and the fight against drug trafficking, representatives from the OAS Member States that specialize in the fight against drugs, OAS Permanent Observers and specialized international organizations participated in the meeting. 

The Session was presided over by the Vice Minister of Foreign Relations and Worship, Ambassador Mauricio Dorfler Ocampo. During this meeting, the national and hemispheric reports, on the implementation of the recommendations of the Third Round of Evaluation 2003-2004 of the Multilateral Evaluation Mechanism (MEM) and the modifications to strengthen and consolidate MEM before the Fourth Round of Evaluation (2005-2006) were approved. The MEM was implemented in 1999 to identify strengths and weaknesses of each of the Member State’s efforts to combat illicit drugs.  

In addition, the Inter-American Drug Observatory, in cooperation with the Office of the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime, presented, during this session, the results of a comparative study on drug consumption in the countries of South America. The OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, stated that this report represents a valuable analysis on drug use, risk factors and protection for the educated youth, and emphasized the importance of working together to confront and combat the drug problem in the Americas.  

The XXXIX Session of CICAD, analyzed, among other themes, the fight against illicit drug trafficking; the treatment of imprisoned drug offenders in Panama, the Dominican Republic, and other Central America countries; and the prevention of drug addictions through sports. Likewise, the meeting considered the Luso-Brazilian Research Network on Drugs; maritime trafficking of cocaine between America and Europe; methodological proposals for technical studies on drug trafficking and related crimes; and programs on prevention and reduction of drug consumption in Colombia. Additionally, they considered CICAD’s recommendations, including the 2005 annual report that was presented to the XXXVI General Assembly of the OAS. 

The XL Session of CICAD will take place in Santa Cruz, Bolivia during the first week of December, 2006. For additional information, visit www.cicad.oas.org.
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